Union Council Meeting
Minutes
December 9, 2020
Present:
Lily Miller
Kari Fischer

Susan Dibbell

Mark Guthier

Heidi Lang

Ansley Laev

Jenny Faust

Christina Olstad

Grace D’Souza

Barb Rasmussen

Jacklyn Fischer

Jenny Faust 

Paul Peppard
Visitor: 

Danielle Brzezinski 
Meeting called to order at 5:33 p.m.

Motion: Prady moved approval of the November meeting minutes. Ansley seconded the motion.  November Meeting Minutes were approved. 

FY 22 WUD Budget Presentation 

· Presentation- in Box, as well as the spreadsheets with the budget breakdown. Lily went through the WUD budget proposal. She described the summer budget cuts, individual committees’ budgets,  and comments from Directorate. The total budget recommendation is $676, 071, which is a 23.91% cut from last year. 
· Discussion – the group asked Lily their questions.
· Motion: approve the FY 22 WUD Budget. Kari moved approval of the FY 22 Budget. Jenny seconded the motion. Motion passed. 
Position Description Presentation 

· Presentation – in Box. Kari presented the updated position descriptions for 2020-2021. 
· Discussion – there was a group discussion about the position descriptions. 
· Motion: to pass the new 2021-2022 Directorate Position Descriptions. Prady moved approval. Jacklyn seconded the motion. Motion passed.
Officer Reports
· President- Lily
· Lily has been working on the WUD budget process. She has also been working on gathering feedback from the Directorate. This is on an ongoing process. 
· VP of Internal Relations- Kari
· Kari has been working with the Wisconsin Union Association Trustees on panel discussion with Directorate. Trustees shared how they got to where they are in their careers and took questions from students. They had the first panel, and it went very well. She is also working on the mentor program with the Trustees. Kari is also working on a 360 Feedback program. Kari is sitting on the campus COVID Advisory Board. 
· VP of External Relations- Prady
· Prady has been working on the leadership campaigns for the officers and directors and has been working with the Black Cultural Center on Black History Month. 
Secretary and Treasury Updates
· Secretary- Mark
· Mark announced that the Union will be providing staffing (Badger Wellness Ambassadors) for campus buildings next semester. Today it was announced that Varsity Hall will most likely be a testing location. And lastly, a Contingency Group is working on what we’ve learned over the past semester and use it to plan for next semester. 
· Treasurer- Susan
· All of the Union staff are currently working on their budgets. Budgets targets were given to each area.  Budgets are due on January 5, and then will come to Union Council and SSFC in February for approval. 
Advisory Board Updates
· Administration- Lily
- They reviewed and approved the WUD budget that was just approved by Union Council. The main subcommittees have been formed and are: Wiscard, Tech, and Hiring Practices. 
· Social Education- Kari

- They worked on the position descriptions, just approved. For the spring semester, they are focusing on the subcommittees and implementing their goals into action. 
· Facilities- Prady

- The two subcommittees are Sustainability and DEI. Prady has put in Box the proposals they are working on. 
· Dining & Hospitality- Ansley
- They had their last meeting of the semester on Thursday and have their four subcommittees established. They are working on the food in the Unions, looking into doing more pop up restaurants, looking into utilizing outside spaces, and working on labeling of the food. 
Updates & Discussion 
· Spring Union Council Dates

· February 3- Union Budget presentation, Nominating committee determined and Hoofer leader position descriptions
· March 24- Officer Selection 

· April 21 - Hoofer Budget presentation, End of Year Business, Theater Budget 

· April 22- Transition 

· ASM Updates- Aerin
· No updates 
· SSFC Updates- Grace 
· Just busy working on approving budgets and looking forward to next semester. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:28 p.m.
